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To the Honorable Members of the Joint Standing Committee Judiciary
My name is Deb, and I am a resident of Waterville, and I am grateful for the 
opportunity to speak in opposition to LD 1351 today.
The IHRA definition of antisemitism is a non-legally binding working definition, 
developed as a tool for monitoring anti-Semitic incidents worldwide. Its stated 
purpose is to increase “Holocaust education, remembrance and research”. It was never
intended to serve as a legal framework for institutions or governments. Most 
dangerously, it conflates criticism of the state of Israel and Zionism with 
antisemitism.
7 of the 11 “contemporary examples of antisemitism” in the IHRA definition involve 
criticism of the state of Israel, and not the Jewish people. The definition was 
established as a guideline, not an enforceable law. Defining antisemitism so broadly 
and vaguely will have chilling effects on free speech, scholarship and public dialogue 
around international affairs and current events.
In a letter from April 2023, 60 humanitarian and civil rights organizations including 
Human Rights Watch (HRW), American Civil Liberties Union (ACLU), Israeli rights 
group B’Tselem, and the Palestinian Centre for Human Rights (PCHR), appealed to 
the UN to not use the IHRA definition in its action plan against antisemitism and 
subsequent activities.
Adoption of this definition by governments and institutions has been framed as a way 
to combat antisemitism. In practice, however, the IHRA definition has often been 
used to wrongly label criticism of Israel - a state - as antisemitic. Contrary to 
combating genuine antisemitism, it has the effect of suppressing, non-violent protest, 
activism and speech that's critical of Israel and/or Zionism. The definition has 
historically been used to target professors, students, grassroots organizations, human 
rights groups, and even members of the US Congress, who either document or 
criticize Israeli policies or human rights violations.
I am deeply concerned for this bill. It is antisemitic in nature to conflate the Judaism 
with Israel. Israel is a US sanctioned entity and does not represent the Jewish people 
as a whole, it is tokenizing to believe so. I hope members of the committee will think 
of the implications of this bill if it is passed for not only our Jewish neighbors, but for 
all people against Genocide.


